
Occupational Safety and Health Administration 
Washington, D.C. 20210  

 

Alma L. Lee  
President  
National Veterans Affairs Council  
American Federation of Government Employees  
3441 Brandon Avenue SW  
Roanoke, VA   24018 
 
Dear Ms. Lee: 
 
The Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) is in receipt of your complaint on behalf of 
260,000 bargaining unit employees at the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) and will be 
initiating an investigation concerning worker exposure to patients with COVID-19.  In addition, I am 
contacting the VA’s Designated Safety and Health Official.   
 
Once our investigation is complete, OSHA will provide you with the results of our findings.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Patrick Kapust, Acting Director, Directorate of Enforcement Programs 
(202-693-1854 or kapust.patrick@dol.gov).  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Loren Sweatt 
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary 

mailto:kapust.patrick@dol.gov

